

State of Vermont Agency of Administration Department of Finance & Management Pavilion Office Building 109 State Street, 5<sup>th</sup> Floor Montpelier, VT 05609-0201 www.finance.vermont.gov [phone] 802-828-2376 [fax] 802-828-2428 Adam Greshin, Commissioner

## **MEMORANDUM**

**TO**: Stephen Klein, Chief Fiscal Officer, Vermont Legislative Joint Fiscal Office

**FROM**: Adam Greshin, Commissioner of Finance & Management

**DATE**: July 30, 2021

RE: 32 V.S.A. § 5 – Acceptance of Grants

Pursuant to 32 V.S.A. § 5, regarding Acceptance of Grants, the Department of Finance and Management reports that the following grants ranging in value from \$1,500 to \$15,000 have been reported to the Secretary of Administration for Q2, Q3, and Q4 of FY 2021:

Receiving Agency/Dept	Grant Amount/ Gift Value	Purpose
Vermont Commission on Women	\$4,760.11	Outreach and assistance for the women- and minority- owned Emergency Economic Recovery Grant program created in Act 137 of 2020 and administered by ACCD
Department of Liquor and Lottery	\$10,000.00	Fund online quizzes intended to reduce underage drinking
Military Department	\$15,000.00	Grant from the VT National Guard Charitable Foundation for design of the Fallen Heroes Memorial at Camp Johnson
Forests, Parks, and Recreation	\$15,000.00	Grant from the Lintilhac Foundation toward the Alburgh Bluggs acquisition project. This acquisition will add land to Alburgh Dunes State Park protecting 160 acres of wetlands and scenic bluffs.
Forests, Parks, and Recreation	\$15,000.00	Stewardship contribution from The Forest Farmers, LLC to support monitoring, enforcement, and administration of easement rights for the Hardwood Mountain easement which conserves 2,144 acres of working forest in Marshfield.
Forests, Parks, and Recreation	\$7,889.00	Energy efficiency rebate from VT Gas Systems for weatherization project completed at the Essex office complex.
Forests, Parks, and Recreation	\$1,600.00	Donation from Anne O'Brien for a memorial bench and plaque for Owl's Head in Groton State Forest

## 32 V.S.A. § 5 – Acceptance of Grants Page 2 of 2

Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$3,753.75	Grant from Wildlife Management Institute for work completed under Regional Conservation Partnership Program.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$3,200.00	Grant from Safari Club International Foundation for moose mortality and recruitment research project.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$2,005.00	Donation to Vermont Habitat Stamp Fund for acquisition and management of fish and wildlife habitat.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$12,510.50	Payment from ATV Sportsman's Association for trail patrol by Game Wardens.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$3,954.91	Donation from the Whipstock Hill Preservation Society, Inc. for archeology work at Whipstock Hill WMA.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$1,500.00	Annual payment from Casella Waste System, Inc. for state land management in Lake Memphremagog basin.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$14,000.00	Grant from Recreational Boating and Fishing Foundation for recruitment, retention, and reactivation of anglers.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$5,200.00	Grant from New Hampshire Charitable Foundation to support the establishment of Jesup's Milk Vetch along the Connecticut River.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$1,850.00	Private donation for Green Mountain Conservation Camp endowment fund.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$8,533.29	Payment from Southern VT WSAR for snowmobile trail patrols by Game Wardens.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$3,705.00	Grant from Wildlife Management Institute for work completed under Regional Conservation Partnership Program.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$1,500.00	Grant from The Nature Conservancy for Vermont Land Ethic book club.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$5,000.00	Donation from Jolley Associates, LLC for Green Mountain Conservation Camp scholarships.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$2,045.07	Donation from Jolley Associates, LLC for Green Mountain Conservation Camp endowment fund.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$8,373.04	Grant from National Fish and Wildlife Federation for strategic wood addition to improve brook trout habitat.
Department of Fish and Wildlife	\$2,461.25	Payment from US Forest Service for Game Warden patrols.